
From: JITENDRA <jitendra@fff.co.in>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/24/2016 5:38:45 AM
Subject: FW: Re: Wish.

Dear Ms Katherine,

Please convey our congratulations and heartfelt “Best & Warm Wishes” to our own Mrs Nimrata Randhawa Haley 
on being selected for the post of Ambassador to the UN. We are extremely proud having seen her leadership and 
persuasive skills which we are certain will now bring Peace and inclusiveness to the World.

Warm & Best Regards,

Jitendra Goenka
Director
3F Industries Ltd.,
Chennai.
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